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Linden Tree Lane Homeowner’s Association
Board of Director’s Meeting
October 22nd, 2015 
7:00 pm at the Home of Merle Schwartz (4232)


1. Welcome/Introductions
·   All board members resent
·   Guests:  Shari Friedman (4245)

2. Approval of Minutes- August 26th, 2015
· Approved
      
3. Homeowner Comments:
· Shari mentioned that a dog owner around her house (near 4245) has not been cleaning up after their dogs.  We all agreed that this is disgusting and in order for our neighborhood to look nice is to clean up after our pets.  If anyone sees a neighbor disgracing our sidewalks and alleys, please mention to the owner to pick up and dispose of the waste properly.  Residents have also complained about finding dog poop near the mail boxes and on sidewalks.  Help keep Linden Tree Lane a nice place in which to live.

4. Old news:
a. 2015 capital project completion– painting
· Painting went smoothly.  There are six doors left to be painted next year.
b. New board member 
· George Thompson is the new interim board member taking over from Chris Long who has moved.  He is in charge of the website.  This position is up in January.
c. Outsourcing mailbox maintenance
· Our new maintenance agreement for the mailboxes is going well.

5. Treasurer’s Report – Ken
a. Monthly budget report
· We are having a good year in maintaining our current budget.  If all goes well, we will be able to add a little to reserves in addition to what we have budgeted..
b. 2016 Budget review
· Repairs and maintenance are causing us to increase our budget for next year.  There is also an increase in painting maintenance, and insurance is going up 10%.  
· Sherry moved that we accept the 2016 budget which would raise our monthly assessments by $10.00 per month.  The budget will be posted on the website in November and also emailed to all homeowners..

6. Landscape Update– Bob
a. Property water-irrigation, fountain
· Irrigation will continue another few weeks.  The ground has to be saturated before winter.  The fountain will probably be turned off mid November.

7. Maintenance Update-Bernie
a. Fence damage 
· The broken fence is being replaced with steel poles as needed.


8. Website 
· George has control of the website and has updated items as needed.

9.  Lighting Committee Update – John O’Malley
· The committee has to get more LED moonlight bulbs and will order them.

10. New business
a. Annual meeting – Board elections
· The Annual meeting will be on Wednesday, January 27, 2016 at the Glenview Police station at 7:00.
· There will be two board positions open for election.


Next Meetings: 		
Skip November
December 16th at the home of Bob McNeil (4290)
January – Annual Meeting   January 27, 2016
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